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Hello everyone. It is now February. In early January, I contracted the coronavirus. My symptoms included 
a fever and cough. I have now tested negative and fully recovered. When I felt unwell, I remembered how 
lucky I was to have been healthy. I forgot that being healthy is not something to take for granted; it is a 
blessing. However, once I fully recovered, I easily forgot how grateful I was for my good health. My 
experience at the beginning of the year reminded me how lucky I am every day. 
 
Buddhism teaches us that things just happen and are neither good nor bad. It is your mind that decides 
what is good or bad. Depending on your way of thinking, the pain may be reduced, eliminated, or even 
turned into joy. If we get used to our daily routine and don't notice the happiness of those around us, we 
will be unhappy. But, if we realize the blessings we are receiving even in difficult situations, we can be 
happy. 
 
I learned the difference between the word "Atarimae" and "Okagesama." "Atarimae" means feeling that we 
deserve the blessings we receive. "Okagesama'' means thinking that our happiness is supported by many 
invisible people and their work. The origin of "Okagesama'' is "Kage,'' which means shadow, and "O'' and 
"Sama'' are added to convey the meaning of respect. The meaning of this word is to pay attention to the 
shadows that are difficult to see and be grateful for them. As a Buddhist, I would like to spend each day 
with the spirit of "Okagesama". 
 

My eyes being hindered by blind passions, 
I cannot see the light that grasps me; 

Yet the great compassion, without tiring, 
Illumines me always. [KOSO 95] 

 

In Gassho, 
Rev. Noritaka Imada                                               
If you need to contact Rev. Imada, you can email him at: imadabca@gmail.com 
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Join us for Sunday Service 
 

 

Lady Takeko Kujo-Kisaragi-Ki, 

February Shotsuki and Family Service  

Sunday, February 18, 2024 at 10 a.m. 

Guest Speaker & Officiant: Rev. Yukiko Motoyoshi 

 

 

 

BCA Eitaikyo Service 
Sunday, February 25, 2024 at 10 a.m. 

Will be held at Sacramento Buddhist Church 

2401 Riverside Blvd, Sacramento 
(There will not be a service at BCF) 

 

 

 

There will be a light luncheon following the February 18th church service and so in 

order to prepare enough for everyone, we ask that you please rsvp to 

florinbuddhist@gmail.com.  Thank you!! 

 
**The front gates may be locked 15 minutes after the start of scheduled services and/or activities.  Thank you.  

 
In the event of a change, we will post the updates on our website, Facebook page and send out a message to our email list.    
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2023 Buddhist Church of Florin Awards 

 
Annually, as part of our New Year’s celebration, the Buddhist Church of Florin Governing Board 

recognizes members of our Sangha with special Church Awards.   

 

The Buddhist Church of Florin is proud to award the following Church Awards: 

 

Kansha Award for outstanding and unselfish service in a special area are awarded to the following individuals: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Left to right: Rev. Imada, Brayden Fong, Paula 

Yoshioka, Sharon Arase, Elizabeth Fujii & Denise 

Fong. Not pictured: Mike Kakutani, Jennifer Fujii 

& Glenn Fujii 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sharon Arase – Sharon has been the BWA’s Health and Welfare Chairperson.  She keeps the BWA Board 

apprised of the well-being of our members.  Sharon can also be counted on to participate in BWA and Church 

related activities and volunteers to help out whenever at Church Food Bazaars and other fundraisers.   

 

Paula Yoshioka and Elizabeth Fujii - On November 16, 2023, the Buddhist Church of Florin’s office was 

broken into. The thieves took some things plus money from BCF. Part of the monies that were stolen was 

money collected for the Girl Scouts Toy Drive, $350. The next day, Paula and Elizabeth exhibited true acts of 

Dana (not expecting anything in return) by donating their personal money to re-fund all of the Toy Drive stolen 

money. Thank you, Paula and Elizabeth. Girl Scout Troop 990, church member, Skyler Lam, and BCF 

appreciate your act of generosity and kindness. 

 

Brayden Fong - Brayden has held many Executive Board positions with the Jr. YBA, including this year as the 

President. Brayden is selfless in volunteering at most BCF fundraisers, Jr. YBA  functions/fundraisers and 

more.  Brayden, we appreciate all your hard work and accepting the various Board positions with the Jr. YBA. 
Thank you, Brayden. 

 

Mike Kakutani – Mike is, former owner of both the X Street Garage and Precision Motor Works and has kept 

busy at church after retiring. On Thursdays, after traveling just about an hour from his home in Winters, Mike 

spends his time working on the church grounds as a member of LOTUS Club with his dog, Dublin, the LOTUS 

mascot. This term Mike is also the BCF co-maintenance chair along with Lloyd Okimura. 

 

 



 
 

 

Using his technical knowledge, Mike has been able to make various repairs through the years. They have 

included repair of stoves in the main kitchen as well as gym kitchen, sump pump to alleviate the mini flood in 

the parking lot, rototiller to prepare the ground for the garden, and constantly working on the sprinkler system.  

Mike is very deserving of this Kansha Award as his expertise has saved the church hundreds of dollars through 

the years. 

Jennifer Fujii – Jennifer has been the Dharma School Activities Co-Chairperson.  She is always willing to help 

plan and organize the Dharma School activities such as the popular Halloween Party, decorating the Hanamido 

for Hanamatsuri and drawing signs for the Obon Festival. You express your Dana through selfless giving of 

your time. 

Denise Fong – Denise has been the Dharma School Activities Co-Chairperson.  She has expressed her Dana 

through selfless giving of her time by actively supporting the Dharma School and JYBA activities. She can be 

counted on helping at major church fundraisers and with the church script fundraiser. 

Glenn Fujii – Glenn has graciously taken on roles on the Church Board and with the Dharma School. As the 

Research Chairperson you have been responsible for initiating and implementing projects that will benefit the 

interest of the Sangha such as funding for Senior luncheon program and CPR/AED training. You express your 

Dana through selfless giving of your time. 

 

Tamazo Tanigawa Award – is for outstanding community service and is 

awarded to: 

 

Jennifer Kubo – For your many years of unselfish service and commitment 

to the Temple and Dharma School students. You selflessly agreed to a 

second term as the BCF Bazaar Chairperson to ensure successful major 

church fundraisers while adhering to Covid 19 protocols. You attended 

Minister’s Assistance classes to ensure that all who attended Sunday Service 

heard the Buddha Dharma and the Teachings of Shinran Shonin. You 

continue to promote the Church and Buddhist teachings through your 

volunteerism with Florin JACL. 

 

Kris Miller - You can find Kris everywhere. Whether helping Ginny Syphax 

with the Jr. YBA, Ann Tsukamoto with script orders or in the kitchen 

preparing meals or at many of the BCF/JYBA fundraisers. If you ask Kris, 

the answer is always yes with a smile. Thank you, Kris, your dedication to 

BCF is truly appreciated. 

 

 

 

 

 

Hidemo Kodama Award – is awarded for outstanding service in maintenance and the recipient is: 



 
 

Lloyd Okimura - For Lloyd’s ongoing commitment to maintaining 

the church grounds and facilities.  Lloyd is at the church frequently to 

make repairs to the facility.  Whether it’s working on the temple 

structure or the residence, fixing fences, repairing stairs, changing out 

lights, cleaning cobwebs around the church eaves, fixing the plumbing, 

you name it, and Lloyd has either fixed or will fix it. He can always be 

counted on to volunteer to work on Thursdays with Lotus Club. 

 

Ken Okabayashi (not pictured) - For Ken’s many years of service and 

commitment to the temple and for maintaining temple facilities and 

grounds so that temple members and guests have a safe and 

comfortable place to share the Buddha Dharma. You spent many 

months putting in motion sensor lights to provide a safe environment 

for temple members.  Anytime there is an electrical problem you’re 

always willing to take on the repair or installation.  You are always 

available to help with fundraisers and volunteer to help with Lotus 

Club. 

 

 

Ben Sato Award – is awarded to individuals for outstanding administrative service.  The awardees are: 

 

Margie Sunahara - Margie has been an active BCF 

member for many years, supporting various church 

activities and fundraisers. She has held various positions on 

the BCF Board as well as on the Board of the Buddhist 

Women’s Association. Currently serving as BCF First Vice 

President, Margie’s duties include the coordination and 

maintenance of church facilities and grounds, an important 

responsibility which requires a significant amount of 

oversight and time. Margie does an exceptional job in her 

assignment. Regardless of the time of day or night, she is 

one of the first to be notified when alarms go off at the 

church. She can be depended upon to alert Board members 

and other appropriate parties, as necessary, and she always 

Left to right: Rev. Imada, Lois Kashiwase,  

 Margie Sunahara & Peggy Okabayashi 

 

monitors the situation until resolved. Most recently, Margie was one of the first on the scene when the church 

office was broken into. She spent numerous hours reviewing the films to help identify the burglars, and 

subsequently helped coordinate repairs.  The work that Margie does is essential to the successful operations of 

the BCF. 

 

Lois Kashiwase - For your many years of service to the Church Board and Church members. Lois has served as 

the Church President for multiple terms – a job with tremendous administrative responsibility.  She has also 

served as the BWA President and been the Official Representatives to the FBWA Representatives’ Meetings 

voting on important BWA related issues and representing the interests of the Florin BWA members as well as 

one of the representatives to the NCBWA. Lois has been the Recording Secretary for the NCDC, NCBWA, 

FBWA and the 2024 BCA National Council Planning Committee.  Lois has also been instrumental in restarting 

the Dharma program since Covid. She also, recently took on the role of NC District Vice President. 

 



 
Peggy Okabayashi – For your many years of unselfish leadership and commitment to the Buddhist Church of 

Florin. You have served as Church President and BWA President for multiple terms. You have unselfishly 

chaired and/or served on the Long-Range Facilities Planning, Eitaikyo Fund, and Nokotsudo Committees. For 

your continued leadership and commitment to Northern California Buddhist Women’s Association, Federation 

of Buddhist Women’s Associations, Northern California District Council, Buddhist Churches of America, 

Institute of Buddhist Studies, BCA National Council Meeting 2024 Committee, BCA 125th Anniversary 

Committee, and the Jodo Shinshu Hongwanji-ha World Buddhist Women’s Associations. Whether it’s being 

the President, Secretary General, Trustee, Board Member, Committee Chair, Committee Member of these 

organizations/committees, you have consistently demonstrated your unselfish dedication, leadership, and 

willingness to serve. As busy as your schedule is, you freely give up your time to actively respond to the 

numerous functions of the temple, primarily to serve. 

 

Florin Buddhist Church Award – is our highest award and it honors individuals who have served at the 

highest levels in the Church for multiple terms, actively participate in all activities, chair fundraising events, and 

keep up the spirits of the members when the workload seems unbearable. This year’s award recipient is: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ginny Syphax - Ginny has been an active member of the BCF Board for many years representing the Jr. YBA 

as their advisor, while also serving as the 1st VP for two years.  As the Jr. YBA advisor Ginny has promoted 

Dana projects for our church seniors and community activism for the local community.  She provides the youth 

with activities that instill the Jodo Shinshu Teachings into their daily lives.  She has generously volunteered her 

time to prepare and publish the church newsletter, “Oneness”.  She regularly posts items on various social 

media platforms to support our fundraising and church events.  Ginny is our link with our church webmaster to 

keep our website updated.  She can always be counted on to help with our church fundraisers.  Ginny has been 

the church’s Health and Welfare chairperson, keeping the Church updated on the general health and wellbeing 

of our members.  She has also been one of the Zoom administrators. Which helped the church stay connected 

during the COVID pandemic.   

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 
  

  



 

 



 

  



 
 

 

Buddhist Church of Florin 

Governing Board Meeting Highlights 

January 11, 2024 

1. The 2024 BCF budget has been approved and was presented at the general meeting that was held following 

the service on January 14. Watch for an e-blast from President Eric Fuji with more details. (at January 14’s 

General Meeting held after service, a motion was made, seconded and approved by the Sangha in 

attendance.) 

2. The BCA National Council Meeting is being held February 23-25. BCF is responsible for breakfast on the 

23rd and light refreshments for the hospitality suite on the 24th following the banquet. Help is urgently 

needed to set up, transportation, bring food, serve and cleanup. Contact Peggy Okabayashi 

(sachieokaba@gmail.com) if you can help. 

3. Each month a different toban Group provides greeters for the services.  It’s a great way for everyone to get 

to know each other. February will be Group 3 and March is Group 1. Please be generous with your time 

when your Group Director-at-Large contacts you. And if you want to volunteer, contact your toban Group 

Director-at-Large. Group 1: Tyson Fong (tysonfong11@gmail.com, Elizabeth Fujii (eefujii@gmail.com). 

Group 2: Joy Okamoto (jokamoto64@hotmail.com), Peggy Okabayashi (sachieokaba@gmail.com). Group 

3: Jan Takeuchi (jktakeuchi51@gmail.com), Walter Menda (wmenda@pacbell.net). Don’t know your 

Group?  Contact Margie Sunahara (mjsunahara@att.net). 

4. BCF is moving toward improving the website. We will be participating in a matching funds program from 

the BCA Dharma Forward Fund. BCA will be providing a website template and technical expertise. If you 

have questions or input, contact Jan Takeuchi (jktakeuchi51@att.net). Tyson Fong has generously agreed to 

be the webmaster. 

5. The gym floor is expected to be resurfaced in March. The job will include the addition of pickleball court 

lines to the existing basketball and volleyball court lines. 

6. BCF is donating $500 in support to UC Santa Barbara Culture Night that is put on by the Nikkei Student 

Union. Akemi Takeda, granddaughter of George and Judie Miyao, is the culture chair of the club. She gave 

a compelling presentation about the importance of the BCF to her upbringing and the subsequent fueling of 

her commitment to educating people about Japanese/Japanese American culture. Congratulations on a job 

well done, Akemi! 

7. The BWA is chairing the Lady Takeko Kujo Memorial Service on February 18, and being officiated by 

guest minister Rev. Yukiko Motoyoshi. 

8. Volleyball is starting up again soon. Contact Kenny Teranishi if interested.  

 

  



 
 



 

  



 
  



 

 



 

 

 
 


